

EMBASSY OF THE STATE OF KUWAIT CULTURAL DIVISION

3500 International Drive, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20008 Telephone: (202) 364-2100 FAX: (202)363-8394/ (202) 362-4379

March 13, 2020

Dear Students.

We would like to send you some updates regarding the recent developments with Coronavirus. For your health and safety, please refrain from traveling overseas to high risk destinations. Follow instructions from your home university as well as on the CDC website. Please follow the guidelines on how to prevent the spread of COVID-19, and what to do in case you develop symptoms as posted on your home university website. Our Embassy in Washington DC, Consulate in Los Angeles and our Cultural Offices are the main points of communication regarding these updates and will keep you updated regarding any related development.

Our office is in close communication with your institutions, and is monitoring the updates on a daily basis. Most campus operations are still open and student housing remains open. If you are in student housing and the campus has elected to close it, please contact your academic advisor in our office. Make sure to remain in close communication with your professor regarding their expectations for the course, homework, and exams should your course move to online due to the spread of COVID-19. The format and expectations for each course at each university will differ. We also advise you to check with school official (International Students Services) regarding any immigration related questions or concerns. The Ministry of Higher Education and the Cultural Office understand these exceptional circumstances and will be dealing with the situation accordingly. As a precautionary measure, it has been decided to release April allowance early on Friday, March 13, 2020.

The situation is being closely monitored and if there are any other updates, we will make sure to inform you accordingly. Your safety is our top priority, and we will do our best to provide all possible resources to ensure this. May Allah bless you all and keep you safe all the time.

Aseel AlAwadhi, Ph.D. Cultural Counselor/Director



EMBASSY OF THE STATE OF KUWAIT CULTURAL DIVISION

3500 International Drive, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20008 Telephone: (202) 364-2100 FAX: (202)363-8394/ (202) 362-4379

أعزائى الطلبة والطالبات:

تحبة طيبة وبعد،،،

يود المكتب الثقافي أن يطلعكم على بعض المستجدات الأخيرة والمتعلقة بفيروس كورونا، للحفاظ على سلامتكم

يرجى الإمتناع عن السفر لأي جهة من جهات السفر الموبوءة بالمرض. كما نرجو منكم إتباع التعليمات الصادرة من الجامعة الملتحق بها بالإضافة الى الموقع الالكتروني الخاص بمركز الوقاية من الأمراض (www.CDC.gov) للإطلاع على أي إرشادات خاصة بهذا الوباء المعدي وسبل الحد من إنتشاره والمطلوب عمله في حال ظهور أي أعراض للمرض لا سمح الله.

كما تمثل السفارة الكويتية في واشنطن والقنصليات التابعة لها والمكاتب الثقافية الجهات الرئيسية للتواصل مع الطلبة وسيتم إطلاعكم على أي تطورات أو إجراءات خاصة لضمان سلامة أبنائنا الطلبة والطالبات.

هذا ويتواصل المكتب الثقافي مع جميع الجامعات بشكل دوري لمتابعة أي تطورات وإجراءات تم إتخاذها من قبل الجامعات لضمان سلامة طلبتنا الأعزاء. حيث أن غالبية الجامعات لاتزال تعمل بشكل منتظم لمتابعة تطورات الوضع، وغالبية مقار السكن الجامعي لاتزال مفتوحة وفي حال قررت الجامعة إغلاق السكن الجامعي يرجى التكرم بإخطار المرشد الأكاديمي بالمكتب الثقافي مباشرة. في حال قررت الجامعة تحويل الدراسة الى التعلم عن بعد (Online) المرشد الأكاديمي بالمكتب الثقافي مباشرة. في حال قررت الجامعة تحويل الدراسة الى التعلم عن بعد وروجى التواصل مع أستاذ المقرر لمعرفة ما هو مطلوب منك تجاه المقرر من حيث أداء الواجبات والاختبارات، حيث يرجى التواصل مع أستاذ المقررات في ظل الظروف الاستثنائية تتفاوت من جامعة لأخرى، كما نود أن نشير إلى ضرورة التحقق من ممثلي الجامعات (تحديدا مركز الطلبة الأجانب) في حال وجود أي استفسار متعلق بقوانين الهجرة في ظل الظروف الراهنة.

وننوه في هذا الصدد الى تفهم المكتب التقافي ووزارة التعليم العالي لجميع الظروف الصعبة والاستثنائية ونؤكد حرصنا على التعامل معها بما يضمن مصلحة الطالب وسلامته. و كإجراء إحترازي سيتم إيداع المخصصات المالية لشهر إبريل مبكراً وذلك يوم الجمعة الموافق 13 مارس 2020.

وختاما، نؤكد على حرصنا الشديد على متابعة الوضع وتقييم الإجراءات اللازم إتخاذها وبالتنسيق المتواصل مع وزارة التعليم العالي وإبلاغ الطلبة والطالبات في حال وجود أي مستجدات بهدف توفير أقصى سبل الحماية لضمان سلامة أيناننا الأعزاء.

حفظ الله الكويت من كل مكروه.

المستشار الثقافي/ رئيس المكتب

الدكتورة / أسيل العوضي